
14. Where the use of any state-owned real property  is  not  presently 
required for any other state purpose, the department, board, 
commission, division,  or  other state agency having jurisdiction 
thereof, may, with the approval of the commissioner of general 
services, temporarily  lease or  operate such property in such manner 
as will produce net revenue for the support of the state  (a)  by  the  
forces  and  equipment  of  such department, board, commission, 
division or other state agency, or (b) by contracting  for  the  
management and operation thereof with any person, firm or corporation, 
or (c) by a combination of  such  methods,  but  no such contract nor 
any lease or permit for the use of such property shall be  made  for  a  
period exceeding five years from the date thereof. All expenses 
incident to the leasing, use or operation of any such property shall be 
paid out of the gross revenue therefrom and shall not be a charge 
against the state. Insofar as the provisions of this  subdivision may  
conflict  with  the provisions of section one hundred twenty-one of the 
state finance law or provisions of any other law, the provisions  of 
this  subdivision  shall  control and the same shall not be deemed to 
be repealed, altered or superseded  by  implication  by  the  enactment  
or amendment  of  any other law. The use and occupancy of any such 
property pursuant to any license,  lease,  permit  or  contract  made  
under  the provisions  of  this  subdivision and the right of the state 
or its duly authorized agent to recover possession thereof shall not be  
subject  to the  emergency  housing rent control law. Where it is 
necessary to cause the removal of an occupant  of  any  such  property,  
the  head  of  the department,  board,  commission,  division  or other 
state agency having jurisdiction thereof may cause such occupant to be 
removed therefrom and the possession thereof to be delivered to him or 
her  as  agent  of  the state  in  the same manner and by the same 
proceedings in the same court or before the same judge or justice  as  
is  now  or  hereafter  may  be provided  by  law  for  the  removal  
of a tenant holding over after the expiration of his or her term 
without the permission  of  the  landlord. The  proceeding  shall  be  
brought  in  the  name  of such head of such department, board, 
commission, division or  other  state  agency  having jurisdiction of 
such property, as agent of the state. 
     
 


